JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

September 19, 2006

The James T. Alton Middle School Site Based Decision Making Council was called to order at 4:03 PM.  
Sherry Popham served as the Facilitator; Mary Lou Emerine was the Resource Person.  Those present were Jama P. Bennett, Mary Lou Emerine, Vasco Perry, Lara Beard, Wendy Bush and Sherry Popham.
Opening Business –

#06-0032- Wendy Bush made the motion to approve the SBDM new agenda format, seconded by Vasco Perry.

VOTE: Consensus/Unanimous

#06-0033 – Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to accept the minutes from the August 8, 2006 meeting as presented to council, seconded by Lara Beard.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

A video on Archery Program was visited and is currently being considered as an extra-curricular program as is a girl’s volleyball team.  These programs would be held after the boy’s basketball season. 

Student Achievement – Mrs. Bennett discussed school – wide testing and Map testing with the council. 

Planning – Mrs. Bennett presented council a monthly overview of assessment with on demand field - testing for 6th grade, and explore testing for the 8th grade.

Budget Report – Mrs. Bennett presented council an overview of the monthly school budget report for the month of July 2006.

Committee Reports – None

Old Business – Mrs. Bennett presented council an overview from a handout on Policy 1.05,math requirements – Algebra I credit.  Mr. Garrison, principal of JHHS is currently discussing this proposal with his math department and counselors.

Mrs. Bennett presented to council a handout of Policy 3.06/3.07 media center guidelines.  Chanda Swift, media specialist, rewrote media guideline policy 3.06.  A recommendation was made to eliminate policy 3.07.  This policy is already a board policy.

#06-0034 – A motion was made by Wendy Bush to amend policy 3.06 media guidelines written by the media specialist, seconded by Sherry Popham

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

#06-0035 – A motion to eliminate policy 3.07 was made by Lara Beard, seconded by Vasco Perry.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

An amended end of year report prepared by Mrs. Bennett was presented to council members.

New Business – Mrs. Beth Richardson presented to council a handout and overview of the Title I budget for 2006-07.  

#06-0036 – Lara Beard made a motion to accept the Title I Budget for 2006-07 as presented to council, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

Mrs. Bennett presented council members an overview and discussion of the NCLB scores and The KCCT scores.

Miscellaneous/Information - Accident reports from the past month of school were reviewed and discussed.

The next SBDM meeting is set for Tuesday, October 17, 2006 @ 4PM.

Facilitator:  Lara Beard

Resource:  Mary Lou Emerine

#06-0037 -  Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Vasco Perry.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

________________________________                                  ___________________________________

Jama P. Bennett, Principal                                                        Sherry Popham, Facilitator

